
State of California 

Minutes of the Meeting of the 
State Lands Commission 
Los Angeles, California 

August 27, 1959 

A regular meeting of the State Lands Commission was held in Room 115 State 
Building, Los Angeles 12, California, at 9:10 a.m. on Thursday, August 27, 
1959. 

Present: Glenn M. Anderson, Lieutenant Governor, Chairman 
Alan Cranston, State Controller, Member 
John E. Carr, Director of Finance, Member 

Staff Members in Attendance: 
F. J. Hortig, Executive Officer 
Fred W. Kreft, Assistant Executive Officer 
Kenneth C. Smith, Public Lands Officer 
Julia T. Stahl, Secretary 

Others in Attendance: 

Representing the Office of the Lieutenant Governor 
Fred Zweiback, Executive Secretary 

Representing the Office of the State Controller 
Irwin J. Nebron, Deputy State Controller 

Representing the Assembly Committee on Manufacturing, Oil and
Mining Industry 

Robert J. Cook, Consultant 

Representing the Office of the Attorney General 
Dan Kaufman, Assistant Attorney General, Los Angeles 
Howard S. Goldin, Deputy Attorney General, Los Angeles 
Jay i. Shavelson, Deputy Attorney General, Los Angeles 

Representing the City of Long Beach 
Philip J. Brady, Deputy City Attorney 
Harold A. Lingle, Deputy City Attorney 
W. C. McWhinney, Legislative Representative 
L. A. Wheeler, III, Harbor Engineer Assistant, 

Long Beach Harbor Department 

Representing the F. E. Gober Drilling Company (re Long Beach contracts)
Roy Brown, Attorney 

Representing Oil and Gas Interests 

Edwin W. Pauley & Associates 
J. Barton Hutchins 
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General Petroleum Corporation 
Robert A. Gallison 

Humble Oil & Refining Company 
Richard D. Lower, Attorney 

Reserve Oil & Gas Co. 
R. R. Templeton 

Richfield Oil Corporation 
H. P. Hassel, Coast District Superintendent 

Signal Oil and Gas Company 
Paul Ottoson 

Standard Oil Company of California, 
Western Operations, Inc. 

Michael P, Kelly 

Standard Oil Company of California 
J. D. Littlejohn, Lendman 

Texaco Ins. 
Irvin Frazier 

In Pro Per 

E. M. Granz 
H. A. Hansen 
Arthur E. Levy, Attorney 
Jay C. Miller, Realtor 

1. CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES OF MEETING OF JULY 30, 1959 

UPON MOTION DULY MADE AND UNANIMOUSLY CARRIED, THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING 
OF THE STATE LANDS COMMISSION OF JULY 30, 1959, WERE APPROVED AS WRITTEN 
AND MAILED TO THE MEMBERS OF THE COMMISSION. 

2. NEXT COMMISSION MEETING 

It was confirmed that the next meeting of the Commission would be held in 
Sacramento at 9:00 a.m. on Thursday, October 1, 1959. 
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